THE CITY OF PROVIDENCE

“S\]'A'I"E OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL

No. 663 -

Approved ~ October 24, 1980 . 3
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RESOLVED, That the Rhode Island Public Transit
Authority is hereby requested to cause a Bus Shelter to be
erected in front of Our Lady of Fatima Council, located along

Gano Street.
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November 3, 1980

Rhodo Istand Public Transi- autbority
Eileen Cioe, General lianayer

265 “irlrose Street

Providenc2, RI 02907

Dear Ms. Cioe,

Enclosed are certified covies of Resolution Nos.
663 and 664, passed by the City Council on Octob.r 16,
1980 and approved by His ilonor the Mayor of October 24,
1980, the same being self explanatory.

Sponsor of Resolution No. 663 is Councilman Edward W.
Xavier and sponsor of Resolution No. 664 is Councilman
P..ilip A. Almagno.

-~

very truly yours,
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City <lers.,

RMM/jma
Enclosures



Paul J. Fournier
Chairman

Cornelius F. Barry
Wendall J. Flanders
Joseph DeAngelis
John C. Revens, Jr.
Joseph G. Mcintyre
John J. Hudson
Bruce R. Ruttenberg, Esq. — Secretary
Eileen Cioe — General Manager
Harvey Darelius — Treasurer
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November 7, 1980

Ms. Rose M. Mendonca

Providence City Clerk
Providence City Hall

25 Dorrance Street

Providence, Rhode Island 02903

Dear Ms, Mendonca:

With reference to your letter dated November 3, and Resolution=
Nos. 663 and 664, passed by the Providence City Council on October 16,
and approved by Mayor Vincent A. Cianci, Jr. on October 24, regarding
bus shelters being placed in front-of Our Lady of Fatima Council, lo-
cated along Gano Street;-in front of the Multi-Purpose Center on Plain-
field Street; and along Pocasset Avenue, Hartford Avenue and Plainfield
Street, please be advised that the Rhode Island Public Transit Authority
entered into a contract with Public Transit Shelters, Inc., for the
construction and maintenance of 150 transit shelters, to be erected
throughout the State on all RIPTA routes.

We have forwarded your requests to our contractor for consid-
eration, and should this location meet our criteria, we will recom-
mend construction.

Thank you for your suggestions and interest in the Rhode Island
Public Transit Authority.

General Manager

EC/jal

cc & att: W. H. Trevitt - _RIPTA



